

**September OMAGOD Business Meeting
September 28, 2020**

In Attendance:

Mikey
Justin
Kat
Max
Jeremy
Meredith
Dave
Tony
Bob
Andy
Scott

Opened meeting at 8:37 pm.

Kat read minutes, Motion to accept, passes.

Treasurer Report - Available funds \$1612.57, not including prudent reserve.

GSR report – We had a virtual Area Assembly on Sunday, we voted on Panel 70 service positions. Next month I intend to stand for DCM for District 11, position will begin in January, at that time I will need a replacement as GSR.

Church Liaison – The church remains open to us coming back. Discussed in Old Business.

Intergroup Report – Main discussion was about the banquet, and the online silent auction. Verified our \$500 donation. Intergroup has lost a lot of money, they're down about \$11k. We will discuss donation to Intergroup in New Business.

Webmaster Report – All the script and announcements are on the launchpad now.

Old Business

Elections: GSR will be open in January, Webmaster is available, Secretary, and Treasurer

When can we reopen OMAGOD? Thursday or Sunday as a possibility of in person meeting – We went around the room expressing our comfort levels. Taking into account Florida opening wide open this past Friday, Kat made a motion to table this until our next business meeting to see what happens with our local COVID cases. Motion passes.

New Business

Jeremy and Mikey brought up donating to Intergroup and New York Intergroup - \$500 each. Jeremy made a motion to donate \$500 to Intergroup and \$500 to New York Intergroup. Motion passes.

Mikey brought up burning desires and possibly eliminating them. There was discussion about this. We all shared about our feelings on the matter, and how to because mitigate folks sharing further on the topic

vs true burning desires. There was further discussion. Trevor made a motion to drop the time flower at 7:45, and allow one more share. This motion did not pass. Jeremy made a motion to not allow for any shares after flower drops at 7:50. This motion passes.

We brought up the language needed to add an addition to verbiage to explain what a burning desire is. Bob made a motion to add verbiage identifying that a burning desire is not regarding the meeting topic, but something that cannot wait until your next meeting. Motion passes.

Mikey brought break out rooms – he will modify language in the script to add a description of the coffee chat and its purpose.

Need to establish speaker for next month – Kat brought up the fact that Marianna volunteered to speak. Everyone expressed that we want to keep speakers local to our area. Max remains our speaker seeker – but then Jeremy volunteered. Hooray! Jeremy will be our October speaker.

Motion to adjourn at 9:55 pm, motion passes.

Chairs:

Monday – Jeremy
Wednesday – Max
Friday – Trevor

Backup Dancers:

Monday – Tony
Wednesday – Mikey
Friday – Scott

Timers:

Monday – Andy R
Wednesday – Dave
Friday – Andy

Bouncers:

Monday: Andrew
Wednesday: Meredith
Friday: Nathan

Coffee Talk:

Monday – Jeremy
Wednesday – Meredith
Friday – Scott

Locals' Meeting:

Oct 4 – Max
Oct 11 – Meredith
Oct 18 – Trevor
Oct 25 – Mikey

